RSCDS Perth & Perthshire Branch – Management Board report to AGM 2023

The Management Board has continued to meet in a hybrid manner over the last year with Board members having the option to attend meetings in person at HQ or to join meetings remotely.  

There have been 4 routine meetings since last September, and the next Board meeting is planned for 23 September 2023. I also attended 5 meetings of the Panel set up to secure the appointment of the new Chief Operating Officer.  This Panel was also involved in the process of securing an interim placement before the full recruitment process was completed.  The new Chief Operating Officer, Jon Berridge, took up post on 1 April 2023 after an extremely robust recruitment process that involved external recruitment consultants, the Board Panel, a session for candidates to meet with all the staff at HQ (who then fed back their observations on all candidates to the Panel), before a final decision was made on who the successful candidate should be.

The “normal annual RSCDS events” all took place over the last year with the Autumn Gathering in Glasgow in November 2022, Winter School in Pitlochry in February 2023, and the 90th Summer School in St Andrews over 4 weeks during July/August 2023.  All events were well attended, and at Summer School there were special Centenary events held each week in celebration of the RSCDS Centenary year.  

The Society's Centenary celebrations were launched at the 2022 Autumn Gathering weekend and will run for 12 months.  At this launch the “Friends of the RSCDS” scheme was opened and has been successful in attracting members to make additional donations as well as paying their basic annual subscriptions.  A number of events to celebrate the Society's centenary milestone have already been held, such as the joint event at Waverley Station to celebrate the Centenary of both the Flying Scotsman train and the RSCDS, the Centenary Ball in Edinburgh, an Open Day at 12 Coates Crescent, an event at the Royal Portrait Gallery in Edinburgh with dancers performing “The Minister on the Loch” alongside the iconic painting of the said Minister by Raeburn.  Winter School also saw the launch of the Society's specially bottled Gin and Malt Whisky products.  These limited edition products are only available to RSCDS members, and can be purchased through the 12 Coates Crescent shop or Robertson's Whisky Shop in Pitlochry.  Further events are planned through to the Autumn Gathering Weekend in Glasgow in November 2023 and details of these can be found on the RSCDS website.  This information is updated and refreshed regularly as new and more events are confirmed.

During the last year, the Society published the “Dances through the Decades” CD which was launched at Winter School in Pitlochry, and “Book 53 for 2023” which was launched just before Summer School.  Both publications are fantastic products and the accompanying CDs are very much worth purchasing by ordinary members as well as teachers and musicians.  

“Dance Scottish Together” (the Society's virtual newsletter for members) continues to be issued on a monthly basis and is being well received by members across the globe.

Aside from the recruitment of Jon Berridge it has still been a very busy year for both the Management Board and all Committees.  In June 2023, the Board approved the appointment of Marjorie McLaughlin as editor of the “Scottish Country Dancer” magazine to follow Fiona Grant whose term of office is up after the next edition is published in October 2023.  At that same meeting it was also agreed to set up a Health Strategy Working Group to review and update (as necessary) the current Health Strategy which has been around for some time.  The working group is led by Chair Elect, Gary Coull and is made up of a small number of individuals who have experience of working in the Health and/or Social Care sectors. There is no timescale set for concluding this review.

There was also again considerable Board discussion throughout the year around the Society's finances as we continue to feel the financial impact of the COVID pandemic.  The return of all large scale annual events during 2023 will hugely help to address some of the gaps in our finances.  During the year the Board approved a Fundraising Strategy and agreed to the appointment of a new Fundraising Director.  Unfortunately, this individual resigned from this post after only a few months, so we are currently recruiting for a replacement Fundraising and Development Officer to pick up this important work.  Applications for this post closed on 21 August so hopefully an appointment will be announced soon.    

The Autumn Gathering will be held in Glasgow in November 2023, and then in Edinburgh in November 2024.  Planning is also well underway for Winter School, Spring Fling, and Summer School in 2024.
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